JANUARY 26, 2015 MINUTES

The January meeting was held At the Sunrise Café', Middleton.

The meeting was called to order by Commander Foote at 1900 hrs. The following members and guest were present, representing a quorum:

Members:


Susan Barnett


Merlin Campbell


Mike Carpenter - Adjutant


Will Dugan

Doug Foote - Post Commander

David Freeman - Honor Guard Commander

Chuck Hawkins


Ray Honea


Bruce Irving - 1st Vice Commander, Finance Officer


Pat Oatman

Bruce Peterson


Mike Polk

Larre' Robertson

Dale Rohnert


David Schmidt


Howard Wallace

Marv West, New Member w/wife Jeannie


Jack Youngs -District 3 Commander 

Guests:

Matt Wrobel - Post 113 Commander, Squadron 39 1st Vice

Bob Brumpton - S.A.L. Sqdn 39

Jack Marion - Cloverdale Funeral

Kevin Bishop, Potential Member - Guest of Howard Wallace

Colors were saluted. Chaplain Larre' Robertson lead the opening prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was lead by Commander Doug Foote. The attendees all recited the Preamble to the American Legion Constitution. The POW/MIA ceremony was conducted by 1st Vice Commander Bruce Irving and 3rd District Commander Jack Youngs. 

Post Minutes: 

Commander Foote asked for a motion to accept the minutes of the December 2014 meeting. Adjutant Mike Carpenter indicated that it had been requested that there be two corrections by Chaplain Robertson. The Corrections were the number of missions reported be changed to 341 from 400 and that the name of the buglers organization be correctly referred to as "Bugles Across America". There was a motion to except the December meetings minutes with the corrections. The vote was unanimous to except the minutes.

Commander Foote introduced our newest legionnaire, Marv West and his wife Jeannie. Howard Wallace introduced his guest Kevin Bishop who is a prospective new member of the post. Bob Brumpton who is a new S.A.L. member. Matt Wrobel was introduced, Matt is the Commander of Post 113, District Adjutant and 1st Vice Commander of Squadron 39 S.A.L. Commander Foote reported that Idaho S.A.L. is now number three in the nation.

Presentation:

Honor Guard Commander Dave Freeman presented a new name tag to Legionnaire Mike Polk. The new name tag was with Mike's name as EKIM KLOP which is Mikes name backwards. In the past Dave would request RSVP from Honor Guard members indicating if they would participate in honors request. Dave kept receiving a response from an unknown person EKIM KLOP stating he would be present. It took a while for Dave to figure out who the prankster was, but with his keen investigative skills he finally deduced that it was our own Mike "General" Polk.

Guest Presentation: 

Jack Marion from Cloverdale Cemetery advised that there would be a showing of "Bravo" at the Egyptian Theater down town Boise on March 30, 2015. The movie is a depiction of the 77 day siege of the US military base at Khe Sanh in July of 1968. This was a battle leading up to the Tet Offensive. It was also the first time US gave up a major military base due to enemy pressure. It was fought by the Navy, Marines, Army, Air Force and a small contingency of Vietnam regulars. You can contact Jack for tickets at the Cloverdale Cemetery.

Sick Call:

No Sick Call this month.

S.A.L.

Report presented by 1st Vice Commander Bruce Irving.

The Sons of the American Legion Squadron 39 now has 27 members with the addition of Bob Brumpton. January had several conflicts and there was no meeting conducted. The next meeting will be held at Post 113 on February 7, 2015 at 10:30 am. The area Oratorical will be held after the meeting at Post 113.

Finance: 

Report presented by 1st Vice Commander Bruce Irving.

The bank shows that we have a balance of $2,315.85 in the checking account. There is a balance of $4,102.50 in the savings account. Assets show $1,482.49 in Flags, Rifles, Gear and Furniture.

The post is in the black and doing well.

Honor Guard:

Report presented by Honor Guard Commander Dave Freeman.

During the reporting period between July/December 2014, post Honor Guard performed 33 full Military Honors ceremonies. The Honor Guard/Color Guard participated in 13 events in 3 counties and one in the state of Oregon. The Honor Guard was re-certified by the US Army.

There will be a Drill and Rifle Cleaning at Camp Freeman on February 14, 2015, Saturday. Dave is not much of a romantic as he scheduled this event on St. Valentines Days.

Adjutant's Report:

Report presented by Adjutant Mike Carpenter.

The post has 82 members. Post is 4 renewals short of post 100% and 14 short of the required DD-214. All members in attendance have fulfilled the two requirements. 

Post Service Officer:

Commander Foote advised that Rich Beery will be stepping down as the post service officer due to the amount of time he is spending out of the country. Commander Foote explained the need for a service officer in the post. The service officer is a position to help veterans in the area with benefit and VA issues. Commander Foote asked for a volunteer who would like to learn the duties. Legionnaire Bruce Peterson graciously threw his hat into the ring. Thank you Bruce. Commander Foote will be excepting any other Legionnaire volunteers over the coming month and will make a decision soon. There is going to be a Service Officer Manual, put out by National in the coming months. There are classes that can be attended to learn the duties. The duties are not that time consuming, but the results are very rewarding.

Legionnaire Susan Barnett reported on the service officer training that was held at the Mid-Winter Conference. There is several programs available, one of which is the Emergency Assistance Program. This program is open to area veterans and usually run through the Post Service Officer. The PSO training will be in August 2015, no confirmed dates yet. Commander Foote interjected the Brave Hearts program which is a onetime grant through the Idaho Veterans Assistants League. Susan brought up programs like T.F.A. grand which must affect minor children. Some of the programs are not quick and there are safeguards to prevent fraud. Milt Smith is the Dept. and State Service Officer and he will help in any way he can to get you up to speed. Phil Hawkins is the contact at the Boise Veterans Home. All programs require a DD-214.

District 3 Commanders Report:

Report presented by District 3 Commander jack Youngs.

Jack welcomed everyone and stated he liked to see all the new faces. Commander Youngs congratulated to Post 39 on being 102.67%. District 3 is #1 in the state and has 1444 new members thanks to legionnaires like Matt Wrobel, Doug Foote, Mike Foley and Cecil Wilson 100%. District 3 is now in first place for membership. Keep working on membership. Jack stated to step on the gas.

Oratorical contest will be held at Meridian Post 113, 1300 hrs. Saturday. Please show up early and try to help in some way. The Department Oratorical Contest will be held at Post 100, El Korah. The contest is scheduled on Feb. 28th. Commander Youngs touched on the need for members to turn in the DD-214, we have to protect the American Legion, so your cooperation is really needed.

The Post does not have the money to pay the $1000.00 a day fine. Two members have been suspended for lack of cooperation.

Dues are going up $5.00 a year in 2016. PUFL is a good way to save the raise in dues if you can afford the age prorated amount. Think about paying your 2016 dues on July 2015 and the amount will still be $35.00. Dues are from January to December, but early bird starts in July.

There is going to be a Naturalization Ceremony conducted in Idaho Falls Post 56 in the near future, no date as of yet. There will be three held around the country. This is for Legionnaires and Veterans that have married spouses from overseas.

Boys State, BS cost is $400.00 per student. Paper work cut off in the Treasure Valley will be May 15, 2015. Back Ground Checks are required for anyone participating with youths. Contact Department Adjutant and he will direct you in the procedure to get a BGC. You can attend the graduation without a BGC.

District revitalization is coming to Idaho. the dates will be March 11 thou 15. National will be sending out a Membership Team. There is 14,000 to 104,000 eligible veterans in Idaho. The 9th and 10th of March there will be held a veterans job fair, unknown location at this time. The above will be a media event. We will need about 10 volunteers per post. A side bar to membership was mentioned that Commander Wrobel had signed up 53 new members for Post 113.

Upcoming Elections: Running for, Department Commander, Ron Derrick, Post 20

Area A Vice Commander - Steve Hanson, Post 143

Area B Vice Commander - John Schafhausen, Post 26

Area C Vice Commander - Abe Abrahamson, Post 56

Dept. Chaplain - Jim Blanton, Post 26

Detachment Commander - Wayne Foster, Squadron 39

District 3 - Commander, Jack Youngs, Post 39

Dist. 3 - 1st Vice, Matt Wrobel, Post 113

Dist. - Adjutant, need to find a volunteer

Dist. 3 - 2nd Vice, need to find someone to run

Bird Derrick is running for Auxiliary National Chaplain

Commander Youngs advised that in February he has Jury Duty (Canyon County)

Other Business:

Susan Barnett brought up that she still has the seven platoon packages that were returned. A motion was made to donate the packages to the Boise Veterans Home. The motion was passed and Susan will follow up with the BVH.

Legionnaire Merlin Campbell brought in donated food and a $200.00 check. The food will be included in the Platoon Package for the Boise Veterans home. The $200.00 check will be donated to the Middleton Food Pantry for utility bills over the year. Phil Hawkins will be notified. Bruce Irving will handle the Middleton Food Pantry. The motion was modified and passed to reflect the above changes.

The Oratorical contest was held in Caldwell Post 35. First Place $100.00 winner was Lockland Fredrick. Second Place $75.00 winner was Amanda Williams Sky View High School, Nampa. Third Place $50.00 was Lance Giannini, Caldwell

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 2007 hrs. Chaplain Robertson lead the attendees in a closing pray. "Till we meet again" was recited and the colors were saluted. 

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Carpenter, Adjutant 

Next meeting is February 23 at the Sunrise Cafe'.
